September 14, 1931. Dr. H. D. Brunt. Macdonald College, P. Q. Dear Dr. Brunt. Some time ago, upon looking over an Announcement of the George Williams College I noted that your name appeared among the lists of teachers. This caused me some surprise, because I have always been under the impression that you have been a very hard-worked member of the teaching staff of Macdonald College. I also knew that you gave some lectures in the Extra-Mural Department. Will you please let me know just how much teaching you do at Macdonald College, and also how much of your time this Williams College engagement will involve. Yours faithfully, Principal